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Appointment of the next Director-General
Communication from the Chair of the General Council to Members










1 November 2012

Dear Colleague,

As I recalled at the October General Council meeting (JOB/GC/24), under the Procedures for the Appointment of Directors-General contained in WT/L/509, the process for the appointment of Directors-General must start nine months prior to the expiry of the term of the incumbent Director-General, with a notification from the General Council Chair to the membership.

Since the term of office of the current Director-General, Mr Pascal Lamy, comes to an end on 31 August 2013, the process for the appointment of the next Director-General must begin on 1 December 2012.  Accordingly, with the present letter I wish to notify Members formally of the opening of the appointment process as from 1 December.

In keeping with the Procedures, the General Council Chair shall be assisted in the appointment process by the Chairs of the Dispute Settlement Body and the Trade Policy Review Body acting as facilitators.  They will be, during the remainder of my term until February next year, Ambassadors Bashir (Pakistan) and Muñoz Gómez (Colombia), respectively.   

I would also like to use this opportunity to recall some of the time-lines for the appointment process that have been set out in the Procedures, and to clarify certain administrative details.

1.
Nominations and supporting information

Members shall have one month after the start of the appointment process to nominate candidates, i.e. from 1 to 31 December 2012.  All nominations and supporting information must be addressed to me as Chair of the General Council, and must be received not later than one month after the start of the appointment process, i.e. by 31 December 2012.  In line with the procedures, they are to be distributed to Members as they are received.  Nominations and supporting information should be addressed as follows:


Chair of the General Council


WTO


154 Rue de Lausanne


1211 Geneva 21

Switzerland
In order to ensure that they are properly received and distributed, nominations and supporting information should be submitted to me either by hand or sent to the above address only by express mail, registered mail or courier service (Swiss Post, DHL, FedEx, UPS, TNT, DPD, etc.).  In line with the official and confidential nature of the nomination process, please note that nominations and supporting information received by e-mail or fax will NOT be accepted.
As the WTO will be closed during the period 24 December to 2 January inclusive, nominations due to arrive after Friday 21 December should be sent to the above address by express mail, registered mail or courier service (Swiss Post, DHL, FedEx, UPS, TNT, DPD, etc.).  Arrangements will be made for their receipt and distribution during this period.  Members are strongly encouraged to verify the dates of closure of any delivery services they envisage using during the year-end period.
Nominations and supporting information received during the year-end closure will be distributed to Members only via the Members' website and "Hot off the Press".  Immediately after the close of the nomination period, I shall, as required, communicate to Members a consolidated list of the candidatures received. 

2.
Meeting with the candidates


The candidates nominated have three months to make themselves known to Members and to engage in discussions on the pertinent issues facing the Organization, i.e. from 1 January to 31 March 2013.

Also, according to the procedures, as early as possible after the close of the one-month nomination process, candidates are to be invited to meet with Members at a formal General Council meeting, at which they will be invited to make a brief presentation, including their vision for the WTO, to be followed by a question-and-answer period.  A formal meeting of the General Council for this purpose is scheduled for Tuesday 29 January 2013 and will be convened by means of an airgram.

3.
Consultation process

The process during the remaining two months from 31 March is to be devoted to selecting and appointing one of the candidates. In line with the procedures, this process is conducted by the Chair of the General Council in consultation with Members.  The procedures also establish that the Chair of the General Council shall be assisted in this process by the Chairs of the Dispute Settlement Body and the Trade Policy Review Body acting as facilitators.
The appointment process is to conclude with a General Council meeting convened not later than three months prior to the expiry of the incumbent's term, i.e. not later than 31 May 2013, at which a decision to appoint a new Director-General must be taken.

I look forward, with your cooperation, to an appointment process that, in line with paragraph 1 of the Procedures, is guided by the best interests of the Organization, respect for the dignity of the candidates and the Members nominating them, and of course by full transparency and inclusiveness at all stages.






Elin Østebø Johansen







Chair, General Council
____________
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